BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Request of Rogue Creek
)

Utilities for an Increase in its Water Service
)

Rates Initiated Pursuant to the Commission’s
)
Case NO. WR-2003-0152
Small Company Rate Increase Procedure 
)
Tariff No. JW-2003-0407

at Rule 4 CSR 240-2.200.



)

RECOMMENDATION OF THE OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL


COMES NOW, the Office of the Public Counsel (Public Counsel), pursuant to Rule 4 CSR 240-2.200, and respectfully files its position in regard to the rate increase requested by Rogue Creek Utilities.


Public Counsel received a number of customer letters at the beginning of this rate review voicing concern about the proposed rate increase, and has provided those letters to the Commission Staff.  It is Public Counsel’s understanding that those letters will be file with the Commission by the Staff. It is also Public Counsel’s understanding that any service complaints contained in those letters have been investigated by the Staff, and have been adequately addressed at this time.  Further, although the recommendation by Staff will result in a significant rate increase for customers, the average bill for water service under the proposed rates will be well within the average range of rates charged to customers of other small systems.  The previous customer charge of less than $4 per month was insufficient to allow the Company to adequately recover its non-commodity costs related to providing service.

 
Public Counsel has reviewed the Staff’s audit of the Company, and the Staff’s findings, and hereby states that it agrees with the agreement reached between the Staff and the Company in this matter.


WHEREFORE, Public Counsel respectfully states that it agrees with the proposal of Staff and believes that the Commission should adopt the agreement between the Staff and Rogue Creek Utilities.
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